## Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

> Geoffrey Hodges, Chair Dora Rapalyea Harvey Peters Cemetery Trustees

## Salisbury Cemetery Trustees Meeting Minutes - April 8, 2021

This meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

Present:

Trustee Chairman Geoffrey Hodges, Trustee Secretary Dora

Rapalyea, Trustee Harvey Peters,

Sexton John Bentley, absent.

Visitors:

Rick Chandler and James Lord

Minutes of the April 1, 2021 were read and approved by the Trustees.

Old Business: None

**New Business:** The bid for mowing of the cemeteries, was received from JJS Miscellaneous Home Services and accepted by the Trustees.

Clean-up for all cemeteries, will begin within the next two weeks. The invoice to the Town of Salisbury will be sent after the cleanup is completed. At the end of each month an invoice will be sent to the town for the monthly mowing.

Rick Chandler will pick up flags from the VFW, in Penacook, and place them on all veterans' graves, with the help of Jeff Hodges and Harvey Peters.

Chair Jeff Hodges will ask Sexton John Bentley to seal the top of Maplewood stone wall with sealant already purchased.

At this time Trustee Harvey Peters resigned from the Cemetery Trustees, stating work time conflict. The remaining trustees accepted his resignation with regret.

The Trustees have decided to meet on the first Thursday of each month at 6:00 pm, at Academy Hall, starting in June.

Public Comment: None

**Next Meeting:** 

June 3, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.

Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 6:45 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Dora Rapalyea Secretary, Cemetery Trustees